

<b>Present</b>	Damon (DHD/Chair), Hilary (HG / Secretary), Paul (PMc), Peter (PJM) Toni (TI)
<b>Apologies</b>	Janine (JM), Marilyn (MM), Maya (MF), Susan (SR)

1a	<b>Last meeting's notes</b>	HG requested MM adds to her (H's) supplementary notes: 'TTK's Energy Group supporting and holding RBK accountable for their carbon reductions'. Otherwise, all confirmed notes accurate to publish.
1b	<b>Matters arising</b>	HG confirmed her willingness to become Secretary and to go on mailing lists as needed. MM is happy to continue to cover Comms. The <b>Volunteers' Do</b> is booked, food organised, and we agreed funds could stretch to more than one round of drinks. We agreed to source <b>branded teeshirts</b> (TTK back, RCK front; M&F; M & XL). Rest to be covered in the agenda.

2	<b>TTK UPDATES</b>	
2a	<b>TTK Energy Group (EG)</b>	Dan has been accepted by RBK as a volunteer to help accelerate the roll-out of domestic <b>green energy sources</b> , but is finding it hard going. <b>Open Eco Homes</b> was poorly attended, and MM has suggested creating video tours with the help of a KU student. We agreed YouTube seems to be the best home, with links on the TTK website.
2b	<b>Abundance</b>	No update: the season for picking and juicing is over.
2c	<b>Canbury Community Garden (CCG)</b>	We thank Susan for her update and look forward to welcoming her to the Core Group next month. Highlights are: a good <b>harvest</b> of courgettes, potatoes, tomatoes, red chard and plums. Beds are being prepared for <b>spring planting</b> , using harvested / donated seeds where possible; the planting plan for next year includes planting for wildlife. <b>Ethos</b> remains: sustainability, sharing ideas, recycling and reusing and encouraging young people. <b>Regular volunteers</b> include DofE candidate, Good Gym, Educare, Muddy Toddlers and an approach to a school (TKA) has been made. Between 2-6 families drop in for the <b>Saturday morning</b> slot. We were sorry to hear that Mary Graham has died. We noted her commitment to the environmental movement and her contribution to CCG.
2d	<b>Kingston Environment News</b>	MM is going to approach Kingston Environment Centre (KEC) to see if they will take on <b>alternating publishing</b> KE News. The issue at the end of November to cover December and January, so we need to think ahead.
2e	<b>Recycling Minds</b>	JM had let us know that there is nothing to update this month.
2f	<b>Green Chains</b>	DHD had met with <b>Habitats and Heritage</b> to discuss Green Chains. In her written update, MM said she had offered to <b>pitch rewilding</b> to Kingston businesses at the Circular Economy event on 20 <sup>th</sup> November
2g	<b>Repair Café Kingston (RCK)</b>	We agreed in principle to <b>donate surplus funds</b> from RCK to related causes / charities, including helping other RCs. And to fund teeshirts (see 1b, above).
2h	<b>Sustainable Transport</b>	Disappointingly, <b>Canbury Gardens'</b> trial central shared path (cycling and walking) is not being implemented. <b>Cycle lanes</b> on Ewell Road and Kingston Road (New Malden) are making good progress.

3	<b>OTHER GROUPS</b>	
3a	<b>Transition Hub</b>	MM has submitted a short video of CCG for the <b>CoP30 project</b> . We agreed to (and did) collectively record a poem for same.

3b	<b>Save the World Club (StWC)</b>	MM has STWC leaflets for RCK visitors who have items to give away. We agreed to ask StWC to <b>store the batteries</b> for Carnival.
3c	<b>KEC</b>	See 2d, above
3d	<b>RBK</b>	DHD and HG will approach the RBK Climate Action Group (specifically, Kat) to examine the borough's <b>climate data collected / progress</b> .
3e	<b>Hive</b>	No update
3f	<b>Kingston Environment Forum (KEF)</b>	Nothing new.
3g	<b>The Climate Coalition (TCC) / Transition London</b>	TI has asked Rakesh to put her on the Transition London mailing list

4a	<b>AOB</b>	None
----	------------	------

**ACTIONS:**

1b	<b>HG</b> to ask Paul for help adding these notes to the TTK website	<i>Before next meeting</i>
1b	<b>MM</b> to help HG get on any mailing lists, as needed	<i>End of year</i>
1b	<b>DHD</b> to source teeshirts and ask RBK Volunteers if want one	<i>End of year</i>
2a	<b>DHD / PJM</b> to create videos for EG Eco Homes, with student?	<i>Spring 2026</i>
2d	<b>MM</b> to approach Pat at KEC re alternating KE News duty	<i>Before next meeting</i>
2d	<b>All</b> to submit news for December and January	<i>Before next meeting</i>
2f	<b>MM</b> to attend Circular Economy Event and pitch rewilding	<i>20<sup>th</sup> November</i>
3b	<b>DHD</b> to ask StWC if they will store the Carnival batteries	<i>By next meeting</i>
3d	<b>HG</b> to set up meeting with Kat re climate data	<i>By next meeting</i>

**Date of next meeting:** Tuesday, 25<sup>th</sup> November at 6.30pm at the Spring Grove, with the Christmas Volunteers' Celebration following at 7.30pm